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1967 Alumni Annual Giving Fund 

Just a year ago our 1966 General 
Chairman for the Fund, Hector A. Gil­
man '2'1, spoke to a gathering of class 
workers and entitled his brief remarks 
"The Alumnus-The Key Man". 

It's true! 

Advance Giving to December 15 totals 
$1,082.50 and there is every reason to 
believe that the 1967 Fund will exceed 
its predecessor. 

With an extensive budget, coordinated 
through the Development Office, last 
year's number of alumni donors and 
dollars was increased considerably. Non­
alumni sources of funds were also tapped 
by a special gifts committee headed by 
Robert Radican '57. 

This year, after considerable discussion 
by the Alumni Council during its fall 
meetings, and in consultation with Roy 
D. Welch, Director of Development, Dr. 
Jacobs, and Ken Cedergren, Director of 
Alumni Affairs, it was felt that the 
Alumni Annual Giving Program should 
be returned to the Alumni Office. 

Your gift to the College through the 
Fund has made many things possible 
for the students ... equipment for the 
science lalb, library books, and especially 
scholarships. The amount received last 
year has been spent as follows: 

Received from Alumni.. .......... ...... $21,6'3'3.10 

Friends ............................. _ .......... _ .......... _ .... . 276.50 

$21,909.60 

For Scholarships ........... $ 5,000 

For Equipment .................. $10,000 

For Library .............. _ .......... $ 5,000 

Unrestricted ................. ..... $ '1,909 

As the fund-raising activities of Bry­
ant College alumni increase, we are reo 
ceiving gifts from non-alumni sources 
which are restricted to scholarships or 
some other purpose. These are not re­
ported as alumni giving. 

(Continued on Page Four) 

RITA CASSELS HOEY 
IMiss Cassels, secretary to the 

president, Mrs. Hoey, Rita ... a 
craftsman in the practice of secre­
tarial science and trusted confi­
dant ... 

There are few alumni who did 
not come to know Rita Frances 
Cassels Hoey ,before they left the 
campus. Hundreds of them were 
to correspond with her, exchang­
ing holiday greetings, news of their 
families, and business accomplish­
ments. 

A graduate with the class of 
1933, she died at [Sturdy 'Memorial 
Hospital in Attleboro on December 
22 after a long illness. 'She reo 
sided at 67 Bucklin 1St., North 
Attleboro. 

Her warm, friendly manner will 
be missed and her fellow alumni 
add their condolences to her hus­
band, Tom, and son, Kevin. 

President E. Gardner Jacobs has 
announced that a dormitory for 
women will be named in her 
memory. 

Dear Fellow Alumni: 

JANUARY, 1967 

Scottish National Basketball 
Team Will Meet Bryant 
Indians January 24 

The first Scottish national basketball 
team to visit the United 'States will meet 
Bryant's IIndians in a game Janu'ary 24 
at the Pilgrim High School in Warwick. 

The Indians have in their lineup a 
freshman, [)on Gray, who travelled with 
a 'R. 1. aU-star team last summer on a 
People-toJI'eople program to Scotland, 
Finland, and Greenland. 

According to the coaches of the R. I. 
team that toured Scotland last summer, 
basketball is not a big sport in Scotland 
but it's growing rapidly. The amateur 
spirit is so strong that players, coaches, 
and officials all contribute to a fund to 
support the national federation respon­
sible for promoting the game. SCottish 
gyms are few in number and small in 
size, but the spread of intense interest 
and enthusiasm may lead to new facili­
ties in the not too distant future. 

'During the tour, the Scottish lads hope 
to Ibenefit from their experiences against 
U. S. competition, and their coaches, 
Danny Kay and Ken Johnston, who is also 
president of the national ba'sketball fed­
eration, eXipect to add to their store of 
knowledge by observations and contact 
with coaches here. 

It is a pleasure for me to join with you in gratitude to our General Chair­
man, our Special Gifts Chairman, and our Class Chairmen and Agents for 
the time, energy and effort each gave to our recent successful Annual Giving 
Program. 

Let us not forget to rejoice in the fact that all of us who worked, and 
all of us who gave, really enjoyed an unusual privilege-the privilege of con­
tributing to the kind of education in whioh we believe and to the student who 
wants and appreciates this kind of education and needs our help to achieve it. 

I am pleased that our Alumni Fund is making real progress. Further­
more, in this way each of us has an opportunity to contribute directly to the 
whole student body in the areas where the needs are greatest. 

Best of all, in so doing we are helping to build a stronger Bryant. 

Cordially, 



FACULTY AND STAFF HONORED FOR SIX AND ONE-HALF 
CENTURIES OF SERVICE 

The men and women whose names are listed here represent 666 
years of devoted and varied responsibilities at Bryant College. 

They were honored as a group at a meeting of the faculty and 
administrative staff on November 22 held in the new student activities 
center. Each received an alumni arm chair with an engraved brass name 
plate. 

The alumni who have benefited from so many of their talents are 
grateful and wish them all good health and happiness in coming years. 

Dr. E. Gardner Jacobs '21, president of the College 48 
Henry J. Lee '23, professor of accounting 44 
Dr. Nelson J. Gulski '26, dean of the school of business 

administration 40 
R. Lucien Appleby '27, vice president and treasurer 38 
George C. Craig '29, dean of admissions 37 
George A. Richards, professor of marketing 36 
Ralph S. Handy, professor of English 33 
Rita Cassels Hoey '33, secretary to the president, in absentia 33 
Dr. F. Douglas Hammond, registrar 31 
Dr. Lionel H. Mercier '30, dean of the school of secretfl,rial 

science and teacher education 27 
Walter S. Currie, associate dean of admissions 26 
Dorothy Hines O'Connell '41, assistant professor of 

secretarial studies 25 
Lela H. Glidden, assistant professor of secretarial studies 23 
Louise H. Cronk, associate professor of English 22 
Alice Hines McLaughlin '41, assistant professor of 

secretarial studies 21 
Robert C. Blake '42, secretary and comptroller of the College 21 
Edward J. Dillon, maintenance department 21 
John S. Renza '43, associate professor of accounting 20 
George W. Bates, associate professor of marketing 20 
Robert F. Birt '46, assistant professor of English 20 
Earle A. Messer, associate professor of business 

administration, school of secretarial science 20 
Lee Weaver '41, assistant professor of accounting 20 
William F. Crowley, maintenance department 20 
William A. "Barney" Healey, maintenance department 20 

PROJECT COP E 
Under a Federal grant and at the 

direction of the Superintendent of 
Schools for Providence, Charles O'ICon­
nor, Bryant 'College has agreed to enter 
a study called Project OOPE . . . Co­
operative Planning For Excellence. 

Working in coordination with URI, 
Brown, Ril'C, and RlISD, Dean Nelson 
Gulski and Dean Lionel Mercier will 
head two faculty groups for this study. 

Dean Gulski's group comprises Messrs. 
John McCabe, John S. Renza, Robert 
Stearns, Richard Fontaine, and Frederick 
Gaucher. They will review the business 
management of the schools and recom­
mend more effective methods of account­
ing and management in light of the 
growing complexity of school business 
affairs. 

Dean Mercier's group comprises Dr. 
Priscilla Phillips, Mrs. Marie Cote, and 
Mrs. Clarissa Patterson. They will review 
the business education curriculum and 
make recommendations for modernizing 
content, equipment, and teaching tech­
niques to conform to latest research 
findings and to meet the needs of mod­
ern business. 

TEXACO Company Grant To 
Bryant Will Total $7,500 

Bryant was selected as one of the 
privately-,financed colleges in the U.S. 
to receive educational assistance under 
the Texaco Company's Aid-to-'Education 
Program. We will receive $1,500 for five 
years. 

Nelson G. Burke '27, president of the 
Pennsylvania Petroleum Products Com­
pany accoll1lpanied Mr. H. R. Backes, 
district sales manager for Texaco, Inc. 
to present a check for the first year to 
Dr. E. G. Jacobs. 

Front row: Dr. Jacobs, Mrs. O'Connell, Dean Gulski, Mr. Appleby, Mr. Cra~g, Mr. Richards, Mr. 
Handy, Dr. Hammond, Dean Mercier, Mr. Currie. 

Back row: Miss Glidden, Miss Cronk, Mrs. McLaughlin, Mr. Blake, Mr. Renza, Mr. Bates, Mr. 
Birt, Mr. Messer, Mr. Weaver. 
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Fiberglas Corp. Promotes 
Ashton, R. I. Manager 

Donald B. Seaton '42 has been named 
Textile Production ,Planning Manager for 
the cOl1poration. He will be headquartered 
in New York City. 

His responsi'bilities will involve pro­
duction planning for the firm's Fiberglas 
textile facilities at Ashton, R. 1.; Hunt­
ingdon, Pa.; Anderson, S. C.; Aiken, 
S. C.; and Santa Clara, Calif. Before he 
became associated with production, Don· 
aId had! held a number of positions in 
the 'Plant's financial o·perations. 

Holiday I nns of America, Inc . 
Names Rogers '60 Asst. V.P. 

Richard H. Rogers, a cum laude grad­
uate with the 'Class of 19'6'0, has been 
named an assistant vice president fo r 
Holiday Inns of America, Inc., a Mem­
phis, Tennessee, based motel chain. 

He became associated with Holiday 
Inns in 1096'2 and had been a manager 
and su'pervisor for Empire Inns, Inc. 
of New York. 

He and his wife, Evelyn, have two 
children, Leslie and Richard, and are 
residing in Memphis. 

Drew Chemical Corporation 
Elects Hughes A Vice Presiden t 

Drew Chemical Corporation has elect­
ed Joseph Hughes '49 to the ,position of 
financial vice president. He will be locat­
ed at the company's executive offices in 
New York City. 

Joseph had been group comptroller of 
TRJW Electonics before coming to Drew 
from Los Angeles. Prior to that he was 
associated with Rexall Drug and Chem­
ical ICompany. He resides in Stamford, 
Conn., with his wife, Rita, and their 
five children. 

Drew Chemical Corporation is a manu­
facturer of chemical specialties and veg­
etable oil derivatives, operating plants ia 
New Jersey, Missouri, California, Brazil, 
Canada, and 'England. 

Sports Award to Smith '66 

"Smitty" and his wife Arlene, with 
Vin Votolato, Sr. 

The 1966 Scholastic-Athletic Award 
donated each year by Vincent Votolato, 
Sr. '14 was presented to Richard Smith 
at an informal dinner on November 29 
in the college dining room. A member 
of the Key Society and varsity baseball 
team, Richard is associated with the 
Raytheon Co. in Portsmouth, R. 1., and 
is residing in Attleboro. 

ALUMNI CLUBS 

President Jacobs Meets Alumni 
Steering Committee in D.C. 

On November 4, Dr. Jacobs and Alumni 
Secretary Ken Cedergren met with a 
steering committee of alumni at The 
Shoreham Hotel to form a Washington, 
D.C., alumni group. 

Present were William X. Smith '60, 
Roy Anderson '63, Carol Ferry '60, Ber­
nadine McCrudden Furfey '47, Joan Sul­
livan '5'8, Roger Chiquette "5'1, Emma 
M. C.ummings '22, Emilia Bucolo Ber­
nardo '44, and Anthony S. Stasio '50. 

A meeting of D.C. area alumni of the 
College will be scheduled in the spring. 
Alumni residing in the area who are 
not receiving mail should get in touch 
with the Alumni Office. 

Greater Hartford Buffet/ Dance 
Draws Enthusiastic Alumni 

They danced until the morning hours 
to the music of the Bryant College Star­
dus,ters under the direction of Professo!' 
Ralph S. Handy. 

The scene was the Wonder Bar in 
Berlin, Connecticut, on November 19. 
Alumni f],01'.l the Greater Hartford, New 
Haven, and Springfield areas were on 
hand for an evenirug of dancing and a 
delicious buffet. 

Barry Siegal '65 of Hartford was 
chair:man and ably assisted by Carol 
Rucinski, Don and Gail Eaton Colon, 
Rick and Janet Weible Michaud, Jackie 
Shenuski, Kathleen Tomlinson, and 
Sheila Johnson. 

Bab Florian, Carmela Del Piano Well­
man, and Nancy Hakanson were contact 
committee members from \Springfield. 
Eileen Hurley Parlange, Alan and Doris 
Bombard Lang, and Anna Marie Gior­
dano Alfieri represented the New Haven 
area. 

Anyone for a similar event in the 
spring? Let us hear from you . 

Alumni Officers Host 
Senior-Alumni Coffee Hour 

Alumni Council President Fred C. 
Kenney and Council members Evelyn V. 
Anderson, Helen S. Bochenek, and Lee 
Berard were on hand to greet seniors 
at a coffee hour in the lounge of the new 
dorm at 100 Charles Field Street on 
December 14. 

These affairs give seniors a chance 
to chat informally with a lumni and are 
accepted as a welcom_e change from 
studies by the seniors. 
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R. A. Bigda '35 To 
New Corp. Position 

Philip Hano Company. Inc., of Hoiy­
oke, Mass., has elected Rudolph A. Bigda 
to the position of Clerk of the corpora­
tion. 

Rudy will continue as corporate comp­
troller, and has the administrative re­
sponsibility for activities at the Holyoke; 
Tucker, Georgia; and Mount Olive, Il­
linois plants. 

When he graduated from the Dart­
mouth College Graduate S'chool of Cred­
it and Financial Management in 1954, he 
received the Executive award and the 
Paul G. Hoffman Merit Award for lead­
ership excellence. Rudy has also been 
recognized in the pu'blication "Who's 
Who in the East." 

Before joining Hano Company in 1958, 
he had been comptroller of F. W. Sickle 
Division of 'General Instrument Corp. 
in Chico'pee. 

A hardworking alumnus for Bry,ant, 
Rudy has been a Class Chairman since 
1964 for the Alumni Annual Giving 
Fund. He is married to the former Jo­
sephine Baginski. They have two sons, 
Donald and Robert. 

ALUMNI FUND 
('Continued from .Page One) 

Other income to Bryant College last 
year came from these sources : 

Corporations ........................ $ 3,rt50 
Foundations ..... _.................... 800 
Parents ........... _ ................ _........ 50 
Friends ..... _................................ 17'5 
U. S. Government .. _..... 5,000 a) 
C. 1. T ............ _.......................... '5,000 b) 
Honorary Alumni ............ 5,000 c) 

$19,11. 75 

a) Grant for the Library. 
b) Had to be matched in new corporate 

gifts. 
c) Estate of Capt. William McGregor , 

former vice president of the Black­
stone Valley Gas & Electric Co. and 
an honorary degree recipient in 1936. 

While these amounts seem very small 
when compared to larger universities, it 
should be remembered that our programs 
are still fledglings. 

Alumni can be proud of the progress 
being made. The reputation of your alma 
mater is becoming internationally known 
through our Dominican Re'pulblic junior 
college project. 

You are always invited to visit the 
campus. Try it. We are always glad 
to see you and take you for a first-hand, 
look and see, tour. 
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Craig N. Drake '55 
Attains C.D.P. Status 

The Data Processing Management As­
sociation, an international organization 
of management personnel dedicated to 
the advancement of the art of data proc­
essing, has certified Craig N. Drake as a 
member of their Greenville, S. C. , chap­
ter. 

Craig passed the four-part examina­
tion and is now entitled to use the desig­
nation CDP (Certified Data Processor) 
after his name. A systems analyst for 
Woodside Mills in Greenville, he is an 
Alpha Theta Chi alumnus. 

Interested alumni may get in touch 
with Craig or write to the DP MA head­
quarters, 505 Busse Highway, Park 
Ridge, Illinois 60068. 

Bryant Represented In 
Professional Associations 

The College achieved regional accredi­
tation by the New England Association 
of Colleges and Secondary Schools in 
December, 1964. 

Institutional membershi<ps have been 
held in many professional a ssociations 
over the years, but it should be of in­
terest to you to know those in which 
your college is now a member: 
American Alumni Council 
American College Public Relations Assn. 
American Council on Education 
College Placement Council 
College Entrance Examination Board 
Eastern College Personnel Officers Assn. 
Association of University Evening Col-

leges 
American Assn. of Colleges for Teacher 

Education 
American Association of University 

Women 
Eastern States Assn. for Teacher Edu­

cation 
American Management Assn. 
* American Personnel and Guidance 

Assn. 
*National Assn. of Deans of Women and 

Counselors 
American Assn. of Collegiate Registrars 

and Admissions Officers 
*Individual memberships as well as insti­

t utional are available. 
All of these professional groups have 

high standards of membership and are 
very select in requirements for associa­
tion. In many of the larger cities there 
are branches of these professional asso­
ciations to which alumni may apply for 
individual membership. You should get 
in touch with local officers of these 
groups directly for more information. 

Stonier Graduate School Graduate 
Thesis Accepted for Library 

Miss Elizabeth A. Neilan '43, assistant 
vice president of Plantations Bank of 
Rhode Island, has been honored to have 
her thesis chosen for library circulation. 
The Stonier Graduate School of Banking 
chose 26 t heses from 374 submitted by 
the class of 1966. 

The Library Thesis Committee cited 
Elizabeth 's paper: "Financing Foreign 
Trade in Small and Medium-sized Banks 
-Potential" as being of outstanding 
merit and requested that it be added to 
the permanent collections of three libra­
ries. These libraries are located at the 
New York headquarters of The Ameri­
can Bankers Association, at Rutgers, 
The State University at New Brunswick, 
N. J., and Harvard University Graduate 
School of Business Administration at 
Cambridge, Mass. 

AAUW Education Foundation 
Graduate Study Offer 

Dean of Women Philomena B. Castro­
novo has received a memorandum from 
the American Association of University 
Women E'ducational Foundation that 
should be of interest to some of our 
alumnae. 

In 1962 the Rockefeller Brothers Fund 
provided a three-year grant to begin the 
AA UW College Faculty Program, be­
ginning in Southeastern United States. 
It is intended to provide additional ex­
cellent faculty members to meet the 
critical shortage in higher education and 
to offer to women graduates 35 or older 
preparation for a second career of their 
choice. 

'Since its beginning, ,126 women have 
received awards for a year of graduate 
study. These women are now either 
teaching or continuing their study. 

The Program was considered success­
ful, and the AAUW has extended it to 
other states. Awards have been made 
for the first year in California, Illinois, 
Michigan, Minnesota, Ohio, Oregon, Tex­
as, and Washington. The Program is just 
beginning in New Mexico, Nevada, Penn_ 
sylvania, and Virginia, and it is expected 
they will have award winners in grad­
uate schools this fall. 

It is poss~ble that some of 'Our alumnae 
will be interested in this program and 
could qualify for a grant if they reside 
in any of the states where the program 
is already underway. 

Interested alumnae should write di­
rectly to Mrs. Eleanor F. Dolan, Di­
rector of Research, A.A>UW Educational 
Foundation, 2401 Virginia Avenue, N.IW., 
Washington, mc. 200'37. 



SPORTS 

Indian Cagers Topple Opponents 
Shoot for N.A.I.A. Tourney Bid 

,By Mike Fisher '67 

Led by seasoned tri-captains Ted Al­
sup, Tony DeQuattro, and Tom Smile, 
our varsity basketball squad has jumped 
off to 'an impressive 6-0 record. Statistics 
for the first six games show Bryant's 
cagers bombarding o'pponents at 98.1 
points per game, while holding the op­
position to 73 points per ,game. 

Victories include a '1i23~712 shellacking 
of Nasson College in the season's opener 
and a cliff-hanging 18-76 win over 
Bridgeport's tough 'Sacred Heart Uni­
versity team. 

Two newcomers to the Bryant sched­
ule, The University of Maine (IPort­
land) and Western New England Col­
lege, were both welcomed in impressive 
style as the home cagers won 109-90 and 
1'1'2-65. The other victories have come at 
the eXipense of Barrington College, 79-54, 
and St. Francis College (Maine) 88-8'1. 

With 'Dom Smile, third highest small 
college scorer in the nation last year 
with an average of 3,3'.4 points per game, 
the quintet is a potent scoring power. 
Smile, who has already poured in 180 
points this year to bring his varsity 
career totai to 1,94:1 points, is currently 
clicking at a rate of 30 points per game. 

Don rGray, a freshman and a Rogers 
High School (Newport) All-State prod­
uct, is averaging 16.3 points per game 
while Tony DeQuattro is averaging 111.2.8. 

Aiming to 'better last year's '17 and 8 
record and retain the Naismith Confer­
ence Championship, the Indians are set­
ting their sights on earning a bid to the 
National ,Association of In,tercollegiate 
Athletics regional post-season play. 
Winnin'g the regionals would mean a trip 
to Kansas City, Missouri, for the na­
tional championship. 

New England college coaches ranked 
Bryant 12th in the United IPress Inter­
national's small colleges ratings on De­
cember 22, in a tie with Bentley and 
Wesleyan. 

By December 29 the UPI ratings 
ranked us 91th, in a tie with ,Bentley and 
M.LT. 

The remaininrg home slate is shown 
below. 

February 3-Nasson College 
Fe'bruary 4~Ba!bson College 
February 7---'Curry College 
February 10---,St. Francis College 
February 13---illentley ,College 
February li5-Nichols .college 
February l'8---'Suffolk University 
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Little Rhody's BIG Industrial Recovery 
By William B. Sweeney, Jr. 

Since 1958 the economy of Rhode Island has been experiencing a 
virtual renaissance in industrial development. Struggling under t he loss 
of 44000 textile jobs and 4,000 custom jewelry jobs since World War 
II, u~employment stood close to 12 % nine years ago. The national and 
New England unemployment rate was much less, 6.8% and 7.7% re­
spectively, in the same period. 

Due in large measure to a concerted eff'ort by the State's business and 
government leaders to create a new industrial climate, a metamorphosis 
has taken place. Rhode Island was stricken from the Government's list 
of depressed areas beset with a chronic unemployment problem in 1965. 
Today the State',s unemployment rate stands at 3.6% vs. the national 
average of 4 %. . . 

The key factor in Rhode Island's comeback has been Its attractIOn 
to industrial expansion, either old or new. Old-line firms such a~ Brown 
and Sharpe, Fram, Leesona, Speidel, 'and Collyer Insulated 'Ylre have 
built brand-new plants. World-wide firms like Raytheo!l, Umted Nl;lc­
lear, Phelps Dodge, Puritan Aerosol, and Advanced MIcro-Electromcs 
have chosen Rhode Island for new plants. 

Capital Investment 
Capital investment in new plant and 

equipment continues to s'potlight the in­
dustrial situation in Rhode Island. Be­
tween 19'5'8 and '1966 a'bout 350 million 
dollars has been invested in new plant 
facilitie s, putting Little Rhody in a bet­
ter competitive position with the rest of 
the nation. It is estimated by the author 
from statistical research that the in­
dustrial base of the State has increased 
by 50% over the last five years vs. an 
estimated 40% gain for the nation as a 
whole. 

In fact, 19'66 may have smashed an 
all-time record for new industrial con­
struction in the 'State with investment 
outlays during the first six months ' of the 
year exceeding those of 1965. For ex­
ample, the Electrical Products Division 
of Kaiser Aluminum & Chemical Co. is 
building a half-million square foot plant, 
costing approximately five million dol­
lal's in Portsmouth. The Mossberg 
Pressed Steel Co., a new firm to Rhode 
Island, is erecting a $'1.25 million plant 
in Cumberland. 

Growth Industries 
Although there are ten industries that 

are respons,i'ble for the economic upsurge 
in Rhode Island, on the basi'S of value 
added in manufacture these are the five 
fastest growing industries: electrical 
machinery (mostly electronics), other 
machinery (all kinds exce'Pt electrical), 
miscellaneous manufacture (controls, in­
struments, silverware, optical, etc.), 
chemical (inorganic), and primary metals 
(mainly wire). 

Instead of using plant and equipment 
as a yardstick, the value added approach 
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is a more fundamental method for meas­
uring future economic growth. It is the 
difference between the cost of raw ma­
terials and the price of the finished 
products. This represents the money that 
remains in the State's economy to pay 
wages, and to carry the burden of 
further eXipansion into new factory facil­
ities. The average compounded gain of 
these five growth industries from 19'5-8 
to 1963 has been about 9% per year on 
the 'basis of value added (1964 and 1965 
figure s are unavailable). This is about 
twice as fast a's the growth of the na­
tional ,GNP during the same 'Period. The 
big five in 1963 represent over 40% of 
the State's industrial power compared 
with only 33% in 19'58. 

William B. Sweeney, Jr. is an in­
structor in economics. He received his 
A.B. from Providence College and an 
M.A. from Clark University. 

A l'esident of Bristol, R. I., he has 
also taught in the Extension Division of 
the University of Rhode Island. 

1967 Homecoming 
May 12 and 13 

'Co-chairmen for the 1967 event will 
be Don and Kay Pfister of Providence. 
The theme will be "Country Livin' and 
City Sophistication." 

The Friday evening activities will be 
of an informal nature. Las,t year's moon­
light sail (in a rain squall) prompted 
the landlubbers to move ashore this year. 

The class of 19'42 has begun to plan 
for their 25th class reunion. This is a 
note for the class of 1'9'17 who have been 
too busy to remember' it's their 50th 

. that they should also set aside the 
dates! 

Other classes are gaining some mo­
mentum with their plans, but none are 
quite ready to announce them. 

A Five-Pronged Attack 
This comeback story was not the re­

sult of natural, unplanned growth. 
Rather it was business and government 
leaders who instituted a planned program 
to attract new industry and to encourage 
existing industry to expand. The program 
was a five-pronged attack against high 
operating costs and included the follow­
ing: 

1. A 100% State guaranteed mortgage 
plan to finance new plant and 
equipment. (Rhode Island wa'S first 
to pioneer it on a statewide basis). 

2. Promotion of strategically located 
industrial parks with tax-exempt 
features. 

3. An accelerated 300 million dollar 
highway program that is well along 
toward completion. 

4. A merit rating system which re­
wards employers with stable em­
ployment records by reducing pay­
roll taxes as much as 33%. 

5. A new puiblicity program spear­
headed by the Rhode Island De­
velopment Council. (This empha­
sized specifics such as boasting of 
the highest concentration of skilled 
labor in the N orthaast). 

Rhode I sland has an industrial trade 
mark that reaches back 17'1 years. It is 
likely that industry will continue to find 
a warm welcome in Rhode I sland in the 
future. Without a single major natural 
resource, Rhode Island must rely on 
business know-how and the skill'S of its 
citizens to make the <state 'profitable for 
industry. It is not surprising therefore, 
that Rhode Island industry supports 
more people per square mile than any 
state in the nation, except New Jersey. 



i 

1 

DEATHS 

Nathan W. Whipple, Jr. 
A 'patriarch, grain-mill operator and 

fire chief emeritus of Arnolds Mills, R. 1., 
died OctOlbe·r 2 in Woonsocket. 

Nathan W. Whipple, Jr., was 86 years 
old and had graduated from Bryant in 
1,899. 

In '1963 the old Sneech Pond Road in 
Arnolds Mills was renamed the Nate 
Whipple Highway. He is survived by a 
stepson, two grandchildren and one 
great-grandchild. 

Astrid Elstad 
Miss Elstad retired as office manager 

of the Merchants 'Cold Storage and 
Warehouse Company in Providence in 
1959 and died on November 8. She re­
sided in Cranston and was the sister of 
Miss Helga O. Elstad '08 and Ernest C. 
Elstad. 

A graduate with the class of 19'15, 
Miss Elstad was present for her 511st 
class reunion in IMay of 1966. 

Stanley J. Daley 
A retired officer of the Old Stone Bank 

in Providence, Mr. Daley died at his home 
in Uxbridge, Mass., on August 20. H e 
graduated in ,19'17 and had been associ­
ated with the bank for 4572 years. 

Mr. Daley was an authority on clocks 
and was often called upon. for his expert­
ise. He is survived by his sister, Miss 
Annie E. Daley, a retired schoolteacher, 
with whom he made his home. 

Ja mes D. MacDonald 
A graduate of the class of 1933, James 

Duncan MacDonald, died in Stamford, 
Conn., on November 11. He was a C:PA 
employed by Joshua Lang in Stamford . 

Surviving him are his wife, Sarah, and 
three sons and a daughter. 

James Macho 
A graduate with the class of 1950, 

James died of a heart attack on May 10. 
He resided in Madison, Wisconsin, and 
had been assistant to the president of 
Wolff, Kulbly & Hirsig Company. 

The Alumni Office has also been in­
formed of the deaths of George W. Hynds 
'21 of Grosse 1P0inte Park, Michigan; 
Bertram F. Bullock, Jr. '35 of Bristol, 
R. 'I., who died August 15; and Miss 
Georgia 'Pesce '61 of Warwick, R. I., who 
died iN ovemlber 6, 1965. 

Paul T. Hicks 164 Named 
To New Position 

The new executive director of the 
Rhode Island Petroleum Industries Com­
mittee is Paul T. Hicks of North Kings­
town. 

He will have diverse duties with the 
Committee, a trade organization which 
covers all segments of the oil industry, 
including refiners, distributors and mar­
keters of petroleum products. 

Paul is studying for a master of pub­
lic administration degree and is married 
and has one child. 

Fiberg las Promotes 
Frank W. Como 151 

The Fiberglas Industrial Materials Di­
vision, Owens-Corning F~berglas Corp., 
has promoted Frank W. Como to the po­
sition of supervisor of corrosion resistant 
reinforcement sales. He will have his 
office in New York City. 

Frank 'began his association wi th the 
Owens~Corning Corp. in 1954 and has 
served in both purchasing and sales ca­
pacities in New York and Buffalo. He 
is a member of the Plastics in Construc­
tion Council of the Society of the Plastics 
Industry. 

Faculty News 
Mrs. Clarissa M. Patterson and Mrs. 

Marie B. Cote attended the New Eng­
land Business Education Association 
Conference in Thompsonville, Conn. in 
November. 

Dr. Sol Lebovitz has .been promoted 
to the faculty rank of professor of poli­
tical science. He is also coordinator for 
the department. 

Wallace S. Camper addressed the War­
wick Rotary Club in November. His topic 
"A Businessman Visits Europe," was 
a reflection of his study-tour trips to 
Europe in recent years. 

John M. McCabe was the principal 
speaker at an awards dinner sponsored 
by the Printing Industry Association of 
Connecticut and Western Mass. on No­
vember 8 in Hartford. His topic was 
"Preparation for growth through self­
development." 

Representing Bryant 
Lee R. W. Eitrem '57 at the inaugura­

tion of the first president of Mackinac 
College, Mackinac Island, Michigan, on 
Octolber 1. 

Stuart J. Steele '66 on October 2 at 
the inauguration of the new president 
of Lasell Junior College in Au'burndale, 
Mass. 

Miss Arvel Taylor '60 at the inaugura­
tion of Mr. Carl G. Fjellman as fifth 
president of Upsala College in East 
Orange, New Jersey on October 4. 

Robert W. Bar ry '56 on Octolber 20 
at Central State University in Wilber­
force, Ohio, at the inauguration of a new 
president. 

John E. Sadowski '48 at the inaugura­
tion of the Very Reverend Malcolm Car­
ron as the seventeenth president of the 
University of Detroit on October 20. 

Kenneth H. Salk '56 was a delegate 
to a SlPecial convocation at Bradford 
Junior College in Haverhill, ' Mass., on 
October 21. 

Courtland R. Burnham '41 at the in­
auguration of the eighth president of 
Drake University on October 28 in Des­
Moines, Iowa. 

Lurtie W. Huffman '29 at the inaug­
uration of Dr. Atbert Pugsley as ~he 

second president of Youngstown Uni­
versity in Ohio on November 5. 

Stanley Shuman, director of place­
ment, represented the College at dedica­
tion ceremonies of Higgins Hall at Bos­
ton College on November 12. 

Paul C. Bast '63 represented the Col­
lege at the inauguration of Melvin G. 
Scarlett as president of Farmington 
State College, Farmington, Maine, on 
November 18. 
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MARRIAGES 
Arthur L. DeLoca, Jr., and Miss Joyce 

Aldrich '59 on September 10 in New­
port, N. H. They reside in Hrookline, 
'Mass., at 57 Longwood Avenue. 

Arnold M. Alkes '66 and Miss Margaret 
J. Taylor '6,5 on August 7. They reside 
at 112% Cortland Street, Glens Falls, 
N. Y. 

Joseph E. Amaral '65 and Miss Ba~bara 
Fugere on Septemlber 1'7 in Pawtucket, 
R. I. They reside at 812 Orchard Street 
in East Providence. 

Robert R. Mandeville and Miss Jeannine 
Auger '65 on 'September 5 in Woon­
socket, R. I., Where they reside at 1'16 
Park Place. 

James T. Blake, IH, '65 and Miss Mar­
guerite Sanford '64 on Octo:ber [5 in 
'Coventry, R. 1. They reside in New 
York City. 

Robert C. Blanchette '62 and Miss Mary 
'McGuinness on Novem'ber 111 in Provi­
dence. They reside at 1'48 Lafayette 
Street. Pawtucket, R. 1. 

Donald L. Joyal and Miss Lorraine D. 
Bouchard '64 on August 27 in Slaters­
ville, R. I. They reside at 2616 North 
State Street, Concord, N. H. 

James H. Bryson '55 and Miss Elizalbeth 
Marvin on June 25 in !Philadelpihia, Pa., 
where they reside at 13,06 Waverly 
'Street. 

Christopher Phelps and Miss Janet Ca­
pone '63 on November 23. They reside 
at 7,24 Watchung Avenue, Plaindield, 
N. J. 

Peter H. Carruthers '61 and Miss Eunice 
,Steffen on July 16 in Long Beach, 
Calif., where they reside at 3,3715-A 
Falcon Avenue, 

Joseph ,A. iMcGee and Miss Sondra Chad­
wick '63 on October 1 in West Haven, 
Conn. They reside in Ansonia at 59 
Cottage Avenue. 

Albert Colello '62 and Miss Banbara Ro­
kita on Octdber 29 in Stratford, Conn. 
They reside at 4'5'7 Brooks Street in 
Bridge'port. 

Lt. Ronald C. Galland and Miss Dorrinne 
A. Furtado '61 on November '19, in 
Bristol, R. I. They reside in Pensa­
cola, Fla. 

Earle M. Glazer '63 and Miss Leslie 
'Schneider on November 2'6. They re­
side at 99 Randall Avenue, Apt. 20, 
Freeport, N. Y. 

William H. Pfeil and Miss Arlene C. 
Goodman '66 on September 16 in Bos­
ton, Mass., where they are residing. 

Ens. Thomas A. Covalla and Miss Susan 
W. Halley '66 on October 29 in Vestal, 
N. Y. They reside at l\l:29 Arco Drive, 
Jacksonville, Fla. 

Donald L. Dubrule and Miss Gail F. Ham­
lin '65 on OctOber 29 in Holden, Mass. 
They reside at 21 Plainneld Avenue, 
'Shrewsbury, IMass. 

Lloyd F. !LaJOasse and Miss Mary L. 
Harding '66. They reside at 14'2'1 
Broadway, iBoulder, Colo. 

William O. Hoffman, Jr. '63 and Miss 
'Carol McLean on September 9 in N au­
gatuck, Conn. They reside on Moun­
tain Road, Woodbury, Conn. 

RObert E. Simko and Miss Theresa Homa 
'61 on October ,15 in Fairfield, Conn., 
where they reside at 176 Brentwood 
Avenue. 

Page Eight 

Frank S. Honey '61 and Miss Marianne 
Glowinski on October 1 in Ridgefield, 
Conn. They reside at 18' Orchard 
Street in Danbury. 

Henri Burgers and Miss Victoria E. 
Jacek '65 on 'September 10 in Derby, 
Conn., where they reside at 72 Eighth 
'Street. 

Hirum A. Jamiel '56 and Miss Irene Bar­
thel on Novernlber 1'1 in Warren, R. I., 
where they reside. 

John E. MdCuin and Miss Kathryn A. 
Jaworski '65 on October 29 in Ware­
house Point, Conn. They reside on 
Main Street, Broad Brook, Conn. 

John E. Jeserski '66 and Miss Susan A. 
J ez on N ovemlber 24 in Chicopee, Mass. 
They reside on Granville Road, South­
wick. Mass. 

Kirk S. Nasin and Miss Linda T. Joubert 
'66 on September 10 in Baltic, Conn. 
'They reside in Fayetteville, N. C. . 

Henry C. Pouliot and Miss Judith Laban 
'64 on Octo;ber 15 in Woonsocket. R. I. 
They reside at 6 North Meadow Drive, 
Glen Burnie, Md. 

James R. Garvey and Miss Nancy J. Lali­
herte '66 on September 3 in !Providence. 
They reside at 6 Continental Court, 
Woburn, Mass. 

Reginald J. Macamaux, Jr., and Miss An­
nette Lemay '62 on Seotember 17 in 
Providence. They reside in South 
Quincy, Mass. 

Oharles P. Fitzgerald and Miss Marianne 
Marcello '63 on October 15 in Provi­
dence. 

Stuart A. Martin '62 and Miss Catherine 
LeDuc in Central Falls, R. I. 

Harry V. Mikaelian '64 and Miss Dorothy 
Gil'bert on November 6 in Providence 
where they reside at 30 Venice Street. 

Nelson F. Kennedy and Miss Deborah 
Minot '63 on August 27 in Barrington, 
R. 1. They reside at 290.7 Post Road, 
Warwick, R. I. 

Lawrence Sakadinsky and Miss Carolee 
Murray '66 on October 16 in South 
Attleboro, Mass. They reside 3t 2D 
Baker Street, West ,Babylon, N. Y. 

Brent E. Outwater '61 and Miss Mary 
Ann !Snow on Novemlber 25 in Flint, 
Mich. They reside at 7 Crossway, 
Norwich, Conn. 

Richard G. iPaolillo and Miss Andrea 
Panzo '64 on November 24 in Hamden, 
Conn. They are residing in New 
Haven. 

Julius J. Breit and 'Miss Martha L. Pe­
trarca '59 on August 27 in, Natick, R. I. 
They reside on 1'1'1 Terrace Drive, East 
Greenwich, R. 1. 

Thomas D. Troon and Miss Corinne M. 
Rafter '64 on Octo'ber 1,5 in Cranston, 
R. I. They reside in Taunton, Mass. 

Alan E. Counsell and MISS Patricia I. 
Raymond '64 on November 19 in Paw­
tucket, R. 1., where they reside at 20,2 
'Crest Drive. 

Bruce N. Schatz '62 and Miss Nancy Sax 
on September 4 in Portland, Me. They 
reside in Lewiston at 1411 Webster 
Street. 

Malcolm C. Selver '66 and Miss Virginia 
DeLeo on September 24 in Boston, 
Mass. They reside at 95A Taylor Ave­
nue, East Brunswick, N. J. 

Robert W. Setterlund '65 and Miss Sally­
Jane Somme=an on August 21 in 
Gardner. 'Mass. They reside at 30. Iro­
quois Street in Boston. 

John F. Moran, Jr., and Miss Heidi S. 
'Sheffield '66 on September 10. They 
reside on Slocum Road, Kingston, R. I. 

Robert Colangelo and Miss Marilyn J. 
Strine '60 on July 30 in Rochester, 
N. Y. They reside at 82S Pelhamdale 
Avenue, New Rochelle, N. Y. 

Rae A. Hall and Miss Gerda A. Stuben 
'51 on Septem'ber 10 in Pawtucket, 
R. 1. They reside in East Braintree, 
Mass., at 216 Allen Street. 

David W. Sutton '66 and Miss Charlotte 
M. Vallee on November 26 in Leomins­
ter, Mass. They reside in New Ro­
chelle, N. Y. 

David P. Swartz '63 and Miss Kathleen 
Broomfield on July 2. They reside at 
'17126 Heath Markham Road, Lima, 
N. Y. 

Bruce W. ,Gehri and Miss Paula A. Tefft 
'63 on August 20 in West Warwick, 
R 1. They reside at 1067 Lanier Blvd., 
Atlanta, ,Ga. 

Riohard J. Borrelli and Miss Evelyn E. 
Torti '66 on November 19 in Cranston, 
R. I. They reside in Providence. 

Ronald Geffert and Miss Donna J. Trim­
ble '62 on October '8 in Ansonia, Conn. 
They reside in DerbY, Conn., at 33,1 
'Seymour Avenue. 

CLASS NEWS 
1913 

Vincent Votolato, Sr., has been elected a 
life member of the Massachusetts Se­
lectmen's Association. 

1919 
Earl E. Razee is a purc~asing agent for 

the U. S. Air Force at Wright-Patter­
son Al"B, Ohio. 

1922 
Emma M. Cummings is a lawyer with 

the U. S. Department of Labor in 
Washington, D. C. 

1924 
Charles P. Kelley is president and treas­

urer of Eastern ,Fuel Company in West 
Warwick, R. 1. 

1927 
John H. Bidwell is controller of Trifari, 

Krussman and F'ishel, Inc., in E'ast 
Providence, R. 1. 

1928 
Anthony J. Barone is president of Rotelli 

Liquor Company in Providence. 
1932 

Victor Abrams received the Master of 
Education degree from Rhode Island 
Oollege in June, 1966. 

1934 
Irving T. Budlo~g is assistant devart­

ment manager at Automobile Mutual 
Insurance Company of America in 
,Pro~dence. 

1942 
Vera Stenson Gessner is a secretary for 

'Pelletier & Rourke Insurance Adjust­
ers in Providence. 

1943 
George K. Herdman is assistant sales 

manager of Boston Statler Hilton Ho­
tel. Also, he is director of the New 
Engl'and Chapter, Hotel Sales Manage­
ment Association. 



1946 
Helen Dziadul Umberfield is a library 

aide in the Public Library of South 
Windsor, Conn. 

1948 
Everett V. Bradbury has been appointed 

to the iQity of Fall River Airport Com­
mission. He is comptroller of Trues­
dale Hospital. 

Barbara Niemiec Hurley received the 
Master of Education degree from 
Rhode Island College in June, 1966. 

Adelard G. Ladouceur is author of an 
article entitled "Tailoring So'phisti­
cated Accounting to Small Firms" 
which aJIl1peared in the November issue 
of Financial Executive. 

Anthony and Ann Brennan Mazorkivich 
have a two-year-old son, Robert An­
thony. They reside in Waterbury, 
Conn. 

Alfred N. Nunes has been elected 2Mh 
president of the Rhode Island Associa­
tion of Insurance Agents. 

Kenneth A. Raymond is president of Ray­
mond & Morris Associates, Inc., man­
agement consultants. He is presently 
establishing a branch office in Provi­
dence. 

James T. Zora is a representative for 
the John Hancock Insurance Company 
in Attleboro, Mass. 

1949 
Charles C. Alves is classified manager for 

the Standard-Times PUiblishing Com­
pany Division of Ottaway N ewspapers­
Radio, IIllC., in New Bedford, M'ass. 

Isabelle Goddard Aquino is an English 
teacher at Veterans' Memorial High 
School, Warwick, R. 1. 

Ruth M. Carty received the Master of 
Education degree from Rhode Island 
College in June, 1966. 

Frank J. Chmura has !been named as­
sistant general manager at Miller Elec­
tric Company in Pawtucket, R. 1. He 
has been with the company since grad­
uation. 

Earl J. Corley has been ap1pointed vice 
'president of Providence Paper Com­
pany. 

Roger A. Dion has been elected assistant 
treasurer and director of the South­
bridge Credit Union, Southbridge, 
Mass. 

Norman K. Di'Sandro is an accountant in 
the City of Providence controller's 
office. 

Elizabeth Lovenber,g Gambrell is assist­
ant secretary of the Birmingham Asso­
dation of Insurance Agents. Also, she 
is editor of the "Alabama Insuror." 

Chester S. Holda has been named man­
ager of the Palmer, Mass., branch of 
the Safe Deposit Bank & Trust Com­
pany. 

John T. Holden is an administrator at 
ROA Service Company,_ Technical 
Products Division, in Oherry Hill, N. J. 
He and his wife, Mary (Fitzgerald '50) 
have four children--iPatty, Katihy, 
John, and Martin. 

1950 
Jules Ghio has been promoted to person­

nel mana'ger of Pennsylvania Optical 
Company, a subsidiary of Itek Corp. 
He and his wife, Joan (Morgan) now 
reside in Wyomissing, Pa. 

Antonio Picano is an accountant for Re­
gan Steel Company in Cranston, R. 1. 

1951 
Vincent Genovesi is a buyer for Hamilton 

Standard Division of United Aircraft 
'Corp. in Manchester, Conn. 

James R. Jones is plant controller for 
the Rutland, Vt., plant of Howe Rich­
ardson Scale Company. 

Albert Lindia has been appointed Chief, 
Education Personnel Services and 
Scholarship Programs in the R. 1. 
State Department of E'ducation. 

Dorothy Cusson Nowicki directed the 
-Girl 'Scout Day Camp, Green Briar, in 
Acushnet, Mass., this past summer. 

Richard W. Pianko is general manager 
of American Auto Parts, Inc., in Weth­
ers-field, Conn. 

Herbert G. Russell is the buyer of ladies 
sports,wear for Raylass Department 
;Stores, Inc. He resides in Massapequa, 
N. Y. 

Robert E. Tefft is a government contract 
accountant for the Independent Lock 
'Company in Fitchburg, Mass. 

1952 
Irene Martinik Daviau has been named 

,pUblications editor at Thom MCiAn 
Shoe Company in Worcester, Mass. 

Philip A. Johnson has been elected presi­
dent of the Conn. Ohapter, American 
'Savings & Loan [nstitute. He is treas­
urer of the New Britain Federal Sav­
ings & Loan Association. 

Paul and Jane Lamer have three children 
---Jessica, Ian, and Ross. They reside 
in Lomas, ,Mexico, D. F. 

N-orman and Norma Slocum MacLeod 
have a daughter, Laurie Alice, born on 
October 26. They reside in Warwick, 
R.1. 

Major Charles H. Martin received the 
Master of S'cience degree in Business 
Adminis,tration from Geo-rge Washing­
ton University on Sep,tember 30. 

Thomas Rhodes, Jr., is a cost accountant 
with V. H . . Blackinton Oompany, Attle­
boro Falls, [\'i'ass. 

Charles F. Williams, Jr., is a self-em­
ployed public accountant in Swansea, 
Mass. 

1953 
Donald and Gail Eaton Colon '58 have 

a daughter, Kimberly Gail, born on Oc­
tober 19. She is their third child. 
They reside in Avon, Conn. 

Kenneth and Kay Sunderland Floyd have 
one son, Jeffrey, who is two years old. 
They reside in Milford, Conn. 

Robert S. Wortman has ,been promoted 
to the position of Sales Supervisor in 
New IDngland for Polyco Products Di­
vision of The Borden Chemical Com­
pany. 

1954 
Louis J. DeMarco has established the 

Heritage Chrysler-iPlymouth Agency 
in East Providence, R. 1. 

Robert C. Dobbins was awarded the pro­
fessional designation of Chartered Life 
Underwriter (C.L.U.) by the American 
College of Life Underwriters. He re­
sides in East Point, Ga. 

Jose Estrella is the owner of Estrella 
'Store and Estrella Rice Mill in Sison, 
Pangasinan, Philippines. Also, he op­
erates a store called Rhode Island 
Algricultural SU1pply, and four trucks 
nicknamed Rhode Islander. 

Arlene Ressler is supervisor of medical 
secretaries at Lahey Clinic in Boston, 
Mass. 

Raymond and Lorraine Prata Tortolani 
have three sons and reside in Stamford, 
Conn. 

1955 
Frank C. Anders is assistant treasurer 

and director of purchases for Lasher 
'Supply Company in Hartford, Conn. 
Also, he has been elected president of 
the Kiwanis Club of Blooinifield. 

1956 
William D. Brooks is a claims supervisor 

for Middlesex Mutual Life Insurance 
Company in Hamden, Conn. 

Janet Sue Radomski Brown has been 
.promoted to employment interviewer 
for Hamilton Standard Division of 
United Aircraft Corp. 

Allen S. Chansky is a salesman for Max 
Golden, Inc., of Bhiladelphia, Pa. He 
sells men's suiting in the Mass. area. 

James and Helen Hollar Chittenden have 
two sons, ages six and three. They re­
side in Hagaman, N. Y. 

Howard and Carolyn Goddard Hughes 
have a son, Howard Michael, born. on 
September 14. They are now residing 
in Providence. 

Stanley Scraba is a business teacher and 
assistant football coach at Putnam 
High School, Putnam, Conn. 

Paul and Shirley Bourbeau Shehan have 
a son, Jonathon Todd, born August 12. 
They reside in Wal'Wick, R. 1. 

Sol and Lillian Solomon have a son, Mi­
chael Joseph, born on November 23. 
Sol is teaching at Dighton-Rehoboth 
High S'chool in Mass. 

1957 
Kenneth A. Ainger is ope;rations mana­

ger for McKesson & Robbins in Can­
ton, Mass. 

Peter F. Carando, Jr., has been named a 
corporator of the Hampden Savings 
Bank in S.pringdield, Mass. 

Allan L. Coon received a Master of Busi­
ness Administration degree from Suf­
folk University in June. He is a finan­
cial analyst for Sanders Associates, 
Inc., in Nashua, N. H. 

Richard A. Gaisford is a partner in the 
accounting firm of Gaisford & Preble 
in Norway, Me. 

Donald and Kathleen McCormick Pfister 
'60 have a daughter, Maureen McCor­
mick, born on September 8. 

1958 
J ames Costa has been named comptroller 

at Southeastern- Mass. Technological 
Institute in New Bedford. 

Harry F. Fiedler, Jr., has been named 
secretary and treasurer of Dictograph 
J>roducts, Inc., of Danbury, Conn. 

Ronald and Mary Ann Herkel Grathwol 
have a six-year old daughter and re­
side in Jacksonville, N. C. 

Clayton W. Harrell, Jr., has joined the 
staff of the controller of General Dy­
namics E.lec·tronies Division in Roches­
ter, N. Y. 

Barbara Iannotti has been appointed to 
the position of Supervisor of Personal 
Service Representatives for Liberty 
Mutual Insurance Company offices in 
Southeastern New England. 
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Fiorindo Leone, Jr., is an auditor for 
the Rhode Island State Department of 
Employment Security. 

Leo McAloon, Jr., operates the Willow­
brook Nursing Home in Portsmouth, 
R.1. 

Don C. McIlwain is manager, production 
and inventory control, radio receiver 
department, at General Electric Com­
pany, Utica, N. Y. He and his wife. 
Barbara, have two sons-Don, 2, and 
Matthew, 1. 

Patricia Wieland Mooney is a research­
er/ reporter in the International Sec­
tion of Newsweek magazines in New 
York City. 

Bernard C. Scott has been promoted to 
training coordinator in the data proc­
essing development de.partment of 
Aetna Life & Casualty Insurance Com­
pany in Hartford, Conn. 

Barbara J. Spencer is administrative sec­
retary for the Hartford office of Eve­
lyn Woods Reading Dynamics Insti­
tute. 

1959 
Martha Petrarca Breit is a guidance 

counselor at Wal'wick Veterans' Memo­
rial Hilgh School in Wal'Wick, R. I. 

Lt. William A. Newton is an assistant 
supply officer assigned to the U. S. 
Naval Air IStation in Dallas, Tex. 

Arlan and Brenda Stammers van Doorn 
have two children-Barthe and Leticia. 
They reside in Fairfax, Va. 

Charles W. Whitehurst is controller for 
General Technologies Oorp. in Alexan­
dria, Va. He and his wife, Martha, 
have two daughters. 

Stephen and Judith Jobes Willett have a 
second daughter, Stephanie, born on 
July 28. Their first daughte,r, Pamela, 
is three. 

Cynthia Williams is a secretary for the 
U. So Air ,Force division of the State 
Department. 

1960 
Roger and Melitta Scheuerer Bacon have 

two children-Roger and Karin. They 
reside in Pawtucket, R. 1. 

John Falocco is an account repTesenta­
tive for the Dealer Development Divi­
sion of Ford Motor Company in At­
lanta, Ga. 

Ronald and Jacqueline Bowen Morrill 
have two sons--lScott, 5, and Thomas, 
11'8 months. Ron is resident adjuster 
for Peerless Insurance Company in 
southern IMaine. 

Nancy Niskanen is a ste,wardess for 
American Airlines. 

Paul and Sue Phetteplace Sheppard have 
a son, Blaine Harris, born on August 
21. They reside in Lincoln, R. 1. 

1961 
James D. Baird is asslstant credit man­

ager fDr American Sterilizer Company 
in Erie, Pa. 

RDbert and Claire Verrier Brodeur '58 
have three sons-Stephen, 3, and twins 
Thomas and Kenneth, 1. Ro'bert is 
Dwner and manager of Arctic News, 
Card & Gift Shop in West Wal'Wick, 
R.I. 

Lawrence C. Cargill has been appointed 
Youth Director of the Cranston, R. 1., 
Y.M.C.A. 
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Timothy P. Cartwright is an instructor 
at Johnson & Wales Junior College of 
Business in Providence. Also, he is co­
operator of the M. Viola McCarthy In­
surance and Real Estate A,gency. 

Alfred and Barbara DiCenzo Coletti have 
a year-old daughter, Jacquelyn. They 
reside in Orange Park, Fla. 

Augustino and Anne Giuffre have a 
daughter, Michele Anne, born on Sep­
tember 19. She is their first child. 

Herbert and Linda Bram Goldberg have 
a daughter, Jill Karen, who will be a 
year old on March 29. 

Herbert H. Hull is an assistant engineer­
ing administrator at Co.ne Automatic 
Machine Company Division of Pnumo 
Dynamics COl'p. He and his wife, Pa­
tricia, have two children-Jeffrey and 
Lynda. They reside in Claremont, 
N. H. 

Edm K. Landers has a daughter, Gayle, 
who attends Yale School of Drama. 

Peter E. Liss is an adjuster for American 
Universal Insurance Company in Mil­
ford, Conn. 

Ken and Diane Mudd Lund have a daugh­
ter, Elizabeth Anne, born July 218. 
They reside in Malden, Mass. 

Frederick and Brenda Patterson Maki 
have a son, Michael Jon, born on Sep­
tember 30. They reside in Anaheim, 
Calif. 

William A. Prokop has been appointed 
employee relations manager of the 
E'agle Pencil Company in Danbury, 
Conn. 

Robert and Judith White Rafferty have 
a son, Robert B. Rafferty, H, born on 
Octdber 15. They reside in Middle­
town, R. I. 

Edward and Shirley Gosselin Rodrigues 
have two daughters-J o-Anne, 4, and 
Christine, Ilh. They reside in Provi­
dence. Shirley is a clerk in the Bry­
ant Student Activities Center. 

Peter and Diane Rudd have a son, Peter 
Scott, born on June 23. Peter is now 
a sales representative in Connecticut 
for Eldorado Tool & Manufacturing 
Corp. 

Dwight E. Ward has been transferred t o 
Austin, Tex., by the Providence Wash­
ington Insurance Group. He is man­
ager of the accounting department of 
the Austin Division. 

1962 

Raymond F. Alfond is employed by A. C. 
Nielsen Marketing Research Company 
as a field representative in Atlanta, 
Ga. 

Frederick and Donna Munn Crossman 
have two daughters-Mary Ellen and 
Oheri Lynne. They reside in Glovers­
ville, N. Y. 

JDhn C. Kates received the Master of 
Education degree from Rhode Island 
College in June. 

Glenda Marshall is secretary to the con­
sumer's advocate at Community Legal 
'Services, Inc., in Philadelphia, Pa. 

Kenneth P. MellDr has been appointed 
supervisor of manpower development 
and training cur,ricula in the division 
of vocational education of the R. I. 
IState Department of Education. 

Lt. (j. g.) Ramon D. O'Hara has r ecently 
'been assigned to Beach Jumper Unit 
One currently deployed in the Western 
Pacific. 

Leo. R. Rodweller has been promoted to 
supervisor of Mobil stations on the 
·Mass. turnpike. 

David and Geraldine Moniz Stiles '65 
have a son, David, Jr., born on August 
20. They reside in Scal'borough, Me. 

Evelyn Goodman Wagner is employed as 
a legal secretary by Pucci, Zito & Gold­
in, Attorneys at Law, in Providence. 

Gary and Kathleen ISacco Wyckoff have a 
daughter, ~al1bara Ann, born on April 
2. 'Dhey reside in Utica, N. Y. 

1963 

Mary Ann Fitzner Banaszewski is em­
ployed in the office of the Vice Presi­
dent for Health Affairs at the State 
University of New York in Buffalo. 

Mary-Lou Keith Bast is a tY'ping teacher 
at Thomas College in Waterville, Me. 

Charles Blumenfield is employed as a toy 
buyer for Grace Holmes Clutb Plan, 
Inc., in Ashton, R. 1. 

Regina F. Broster is an executive secre­
tary at Arthur Andersen & Company 
in Boston. 

Eugene and Kathleen Leva Monaco have 
a daughter, Elizabeth Ann, born on 
June 6. IShe is their first child. 

Frank E. Rook is a teacher of business 
sulbjects at Bellin'gham High School, 
Bellingham, Mass. Also, he is a 2nd 
lieutenant in the R. 1. Army National 
Guard. 

Ernest C. Weisberg is employed as a 
buyer for Pratt & Whitney Aircraft, 
Division of United Aircraft Corp., in 
East Hartford, Conn . 

1964 

Lt. N. Richmond and Nancy Alexander 
have a daughter, Margaret Hope, born 
October 8. They reside in Clearfield, 
Utah. 

Sally Beresford is an airline hostess for 
Trans World Airlines. 

Christian E. Burke has been promoted 
to senior accountant at IiBM in Kings­
ton, N. Y. 

Francis R. Brown is department mana­
ger, lamps and china, for Montgomery 
Ward in Albany, N. Y. 

Gerald J. Calamari is an account coordi­
nator at the Doyle Dane Bernbach Ad­
vertising Agency in New York City. 

Anthony R. Concra is real estate division 
manager for Hudson 'Michael Realty, 
Inc., in Hudson, N. Y. His wife, San­
dra (Massaro '63) is a secretary to 
Doctor H. Siaim. 

Charles and Karen Kennedy Crowshaw 
have a son, Sean Kennedy, born on 
Au:gust 2,9. They also have a daughter, 
Karen Margaret, and reside in Fort 
Worth, Tex. 

Marcia Walker Froelich is an executive 
secretary at 'Picker X-Ray Corp. in 
White Plains, N. Y. 

James and Isabelle Leif Guy '62 have a 
daughter, Jodi Anne, born September 
3. They reside in Al:bany, N. Y. 



Mark S. Klein received the Mastel' of 
Science degree in Industrial Manage­
ment from the University of Rhode Is­
land in June. He is now a systems 
analyst in the Information and Com­
puter Services Division of Shell Oil 
Company in New York City. 

Dennis Lima is business manager for the 
Portsmouth, R 1., School System. 

Ralph and Jane Meunier have a daugh­
ter, Deborah Ann, who will be a year 
old on March 28. They reside in Fair­
field, Calif. 

William and Dianne Palacz Piccerelli '65 
have a son, David William, born May 
31. They reside in Barrington, R 1. 

Susan F. Sparrow is a secretary in the 
engineering department of the Statler 
Hilton Hotel in Boston. 

Edwin and Lorraine Zieminski have a 
daughter, Karen Lee, 172. Edwin is 
a buyer for 'Pratt & Whitney Aircraft 
in Hartford, Conn. 

1965 

Charles and Sally Foote Andrade have a 
son" Joseph, born on July 9. Charles 
has been promoted to assistant con­
troller at Sears Roebuck & Company 
in War'Wick, R r. 

Edward A. Danetz owns the "One Hour 
Martinizing" dry cleaning store in Ro­
selle Park, N. J. 

Eileen Perry Gaudreau is a secretary in 
the international office of U. S. RUib­
ber Company in New York City. 

Charles D. Lasher is stationed in Viet 
Nam with the U. S. Air Force. His 
service address is: 
A2'C Charles D. Lasher 
7th AF ----lPA'CIAF 
A,PO San Francisco, California 9·6307 

Walter and Anne Quinn have a son, Mark 
Edouard, born on July 23. They reside 
in West Warwick, R 1. 

Douglas S. Rapose is a teacher at Somer­
set High School. His wife, Pauline 
(Vezina) is an instructor at Johnson & 
Wales Junior College of Business in 
Providence. 

Bernard 1. Rosenberg is employed as a 
sales representative for Eagle Shirt­
makers in [philadelphia, Pa. 

Donald R. Sherry is office manager of 
Western Auto 'Supply Company in 
Taunton, Mass. 

Arthur A. Silva is an instructor at Rhode 
Island Junior College. His wife, Ellen 
(Sylvia '64) is a teacher at Cranston 
West Hi,gh School. 

Jeffrey C. Stelljes has been ,promoted to 
Atlantic Region Production Scheduler 
for Owens-Illinois. 

David C. White is employed by E. 1. Du­
'Pont de Nemours, New York City, in 
the Marketing Textile Fibers Division. 

1966 

Joseph Alfred, Jr., a member of the fac­
ulty at 'Bristol, IR 1., High School, rep­
resented the school at a conference of 
the New Enrgland (Business Education 
Association in November. 

Robert S. Barker, Jr., is a cost analyst 
for General Electric Company in Pitts­
field, Mass. 

Gerald F . Bennett is an Airman Basic at 
Lackland Air 'Force Base, Tex. 

Anna Krawciw Campanella is a medical 
secretary for Dr. Ervin Epstein in 
Oakland, Oalif. 

Susan M. Ceppetelli is on the faculty of 
David Prouty High School in Spencer, 
Mass. 

Maurice Clare is an economics teacher at 
Johnson & Wales Juinor College of 
Business in Providence. Also, he is 
coach of their baseball team and as­
sistant athletic director. 

2nd Lt. Allan S. Cohen has graduated 
from the training course at Tyndall 
AlF,B, Fla., for U. S. Air Force weapons 
controllers. 

Joan Davis is a legal secretary dealing 
with corporate law for the firm of 
Ropes & Gray in Boston. 

Marianne Hill is secretary to two cardi­
ologists at Lahey Clinic in Boston. 

Marshall Jacobs is an industrial engineer 
for Grace Holmes, Inc., in Cumberland, 
R1. 

Arlene P. Kaplan is private secretary to 
the manager of the Oharge Card De­
partment of Conn. Bank and Trust 
Company in Hartford. 

Douglas W. King attends the University 
of Idaho Gradaute 'School. 'He is work­
ing towards a master's degree in eco­
nomics. 

Rudolph J. Klick is serving in the U. S. 
Army with the 21st Replacement Com­
pany stationed in Frankfurt, Germany. 

Stanley G. 'Macienski is 'a private in the 
U. IS. Army. He is stationed at Fort 
Gordon, Ga. 

Michael P. Mauricio is a graduate stu­
dent at East Tennessee State Univer­
sity, Johnson City, Tenn. 

Kathleen F. McDade is an executive sec­
retary in the Advertising Department 
of John Hancock Mutual Life Insur­
ance Company in Boston. 

Patricia L. McGee is a business teacher 
at IPonaganset High -School, Glocester, 
'&.1. 

Airman Peter E. Noyes has been selected 
for technical training at Sheppard 
.A!F'B, Tex., as a U. S. Air Force air­
c,raft maintenance specialist. 

J. Claude Pilon is an internal auditor for 
'Carrier Cor,p. in Syracuse, N. Y. 

Carol A. Podeszwa is employed at the 
U. IS. Navy Underwater Sound LaJbora­
tory in New London, Conn. 

Marcia M. Sarro is a seventh and ei,ghth 
grade teacher of English at Ponagan­
set Middle School, Glocester, R. L 

Muriel Schaperow has been assigned 
to New Delhi, India, with the Peace 
,Corps. She completed training at the 
University of Kentucky where courses 
of study included the Hindi language 
and the customs of the Indian people. 
Muriel will engage in office work and 
community projects for two years in 
New Delhi. 

William and Louise Ruvolo Scott '65 have 
a son, William Bradford, born August 
20. 

Linda Stecker is a medical secretary at 
Lahey Clinic in !Boston. 

Joseph A. Tenori is training as an Air 
Force communications specialist at 
Keesler AoFB, Miss. 

Richard P. Whitney is an accountant 
trainee at ]lBM in Kingston, N. Y. 

W. H. Edwards '23, Semi-Retired 
Electronics Distributor 

w. H. "Bill" Edwards '23 of East 
Greenwich recalls he always loved to 
read and when he found a subject that 
interested him "just couldn't let it go." 

At age seventy-five he looks back over 
his life with a twinkle in his eye and a 
zest for life. He was born in East 
Windsor, 'Connecticut, and left hjgh 
school to join the Navy. "The life of a 
seaman was a lot tougher then," he 
recollected. "My officers discouraged 
reading and there were times I had to 
smuggle books aboard, read them in my 
bunk, and dispose of them out the port­
hole ;>0 as not to be caught with them." 

He studied at Bryant from 1922 to 
19,23. An earlier interest in radio turned 
his attention to electrical school. When 
the installation of receiving sets in homes 
became more common, Mr. 'Edwards 
became associated with the 'Shepard 
Company in Providence to service and 
repair them. 

In 19,28 he opened his own business, 
which grew to be an area distributor 
for major brands of electronic and radio 
supplies. As the number of his em­
ployees grew, he stayed on top of all 
phases of the business and ,became known 
for his shrewd business operation. At 
least once a week he shows Ulp at his 
firm on Hartford Avenue in Providence 
to oversee 'business matters, although he 
calls himself "semi-retired." 

Four Alumnae Chosen 
"Outstanding Young Women" 

The '1'966 edition of Outstanding Youn,g 
Women of America will contain the 
names of Marie Bonin Cote '54, Vyra 
Imondi '55, Joan M. Sullivan '58, and 
Constance Tousignant '62. This annual 
biographical compilation of 6,000 young 
women who have distinguished them­
selves in civic and professional activities 
was conceived by the leaders of the 
nation's women's clUibs. 

Marie is assistant professor of secre­
tarial science at Bryant and resides in 
Woonsocket. 

Vyra is employed by the National 
Broadcasting Company as an assistant, 
advertising and 'promotion. She resides 
in Tuckahoe, N. Y. 

Joan is operations librarian for the 
Communications Satellite Corp. in Wash­
ington, D. C. A native of East Provi­
dence, she is also a S:IIB alumna and re­
sides in W'ashirrgton. 

Constance is a secretary at the Ameri­
can Embassy in Brussels, Be~gium. 'She 
is a Zeta Sigma Omicron alumna and 
made her home in Chelmsford, Mass. 
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CHANGED YOUR ADDRESS LATELY? 
It helps immeasurably if you will let us lmow when you are planning 

to move and give us a chance to get your mailing address plate corrected. 

N arne .............................................................................. ___ ._ .......................................... y ear ............................. . 

Correct Street Address _ ....................................................................................................................................... . 

City and State ..................................................................................................................... .zIP ............................. . 

Additional News for the Bulletin ............................................................................................................... . 

-_ ..... _ .. _-_ .... '---_._----.... _----
Mail to Bryant College Alumni Office, Providence, R. I. 02906 

'1 '3: 'e:nlaplA0.ld ~. P!lIcJ 
a3~socJ 6111:::> puo;xJS 

Alumni Chairs Suitable 
For Home or Office 

Alumni may order chairs through the 
Alumni Office at any time during the 
year. 

All chairs are 'black with gold trim 
and a gold seal. The arm chair is also 
available with cherry arms, if you wish. 

The arm chair is $3'2, the rocker $30, 
the lady's chair $20, and the side chair 
(not shown) is $22. Express charges from 
Gardner, Massachusetts, are paid by you 
when the chair is delivered and are most 

. reasonable. 

You may place an order by sending a 
check for the ap,propriate amount, pay· 
aible to the Bryant College Alumni As· 
sociation, to the Alumni Office, '154 Hope 
Street, Providence, R. 1. 02906. 

1 'oN 'L9 'loA L961 'A.llmUllf 

'a6all0:> IUDA'g 
JO a'D' U! S'!DHV !uwnlV JO ,opa,!o 01 ssa'ppD 10 
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